Shieldaig  Community Council Minutes for Meeting on 6th September

Present: Richard Munday, Norman Cameron, Lynn Frost, Cameron Taylor, Alice MacLennan, Highland Councillor Audrey Sinclair, Police Sergeant Susan Hunter and PC Glenn Tucker

Apologies: Brian Ash

Minutes of last meeting: Accepted

Sgt Hunter and PC Tucker were welcomed to the meeting and confirmed that they had no issues to raise associated with the fete. The Shieldaig area is currently being policed from Kyle and Gairloch. However there is no proposal to close the Lochcarron station. The Community Council emphasised the value it attached to close and good community/police relations and the importance of a local police officer with whom the community can identify. General police issues were discussed and the Crime Stoppers number 0800 555 111 was given. This enables members of the community to report any concerns anonymously. 

Village Orderly: This scheme has proved effective. Bracken is encroaching in some areas of village and has been identified as a potential task for next year. There was agreement that paperwork should be kept to a minimum but that accountability required an invoice specifying the tasks which had been carried out.

Telescope: Weather permitting this should be in place by the end of September.

Swings: Thanks to Audrey’s intervention the basket seat is now in place

Scottish Woodlands: Scottish Woodlands offered to come to a Community Council meeting to discuss a possible scheme for tree planting in Glen Shieldaig. The Community Council and others present at the meeting supported the scheme in principle and a letter to this effect will be sent to Scottish Woodlands. A full public presentation will be arranged as soon as the main elements of the proposal are settled and before final decisions are taken.

Bus Shelter at Baile Shuas:  It is hoped that a bus shelter will be provided before the end of the year, funds permitting. Lynn will discuss the location of same at a Parent Council meeting and with others involved.

Core Path: improvements have been made to the path from the School Brae to Drumacosh. A gap in the safer routes for school area has led to cars attempting to use this as access to camp site. Nommie will check how the gap can be narrowed.

Cattle Grid: The cattle grid at Corran has some inherent faults which will be corrected but a temporary repair has been affected to ensure safety. Thanks to Robert Gordon for spotting the problem.

Scottish Water: The plans for a new intake and treatment plant are progressing quickly. Joanna Peebles (SW) will meet with the community in the near future to discuss progress.

Booklet Update: Iona is arranging for the return of the printer. The new booklet team are working on the 2012 issue. The Community Council considered and was satisfied with the financial forecasts and expressed its thanks to everybody on the team. 

Sea Eagle Camera; The fund held in the Community Council account now stands at £2178.45. Alice has another £94 and RSPB a further £5000. Decisions are awaited on other funding applications. A meeting will be held in early October with representatives from the National Trust, Shieldaig and RSPB to formulate agreements and to progress plans. 

Community Council Elections: The majority of the current community councillors do not intend to stand for re-election. In order to stimulate interest each household will be leafleted and an open meeting will be held in the hall to enable potential candidates to chat with current community councillors and Audrey.  

Community Web site: A complaint has been received that the various local organisations do not keep the web site up to date. At the meeting Ann Barton offered to put the relevant information on the site if the information is emailed to her. Very many thanks, Ann

Barrier at School brae: The posts at the top of the Brae are decayed and the barrier is loose. Alice will again approach Bryan Stout. Audrey will do likewise.

Noise: The Community Council received what it regarded as a balanced complaint about unacceptable noise levels from the local pub. The person responsible for monitoring noise levels is the local licensing officer and his number has been given to the complainant.

Blue Bins: it is anticipated that these will be in operation in our area in 2012

Finance: Good balances in the community council accounts

Planning:  Audrey was informed that processing of building warrants is very slow.

Correspondence

Britain in Bloom – improve your community

Military exercise notification

Guidance on houses in multiple occupancy draft proposals, comments sought

NHS Highland re newspaper for every household

Shieldaig Glen Woodland Creation – Scottish Woodlands

Email Andy Moys re Web sites

Next Meeting Tuesday 4th October at 7.30pm
